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In this month's newsletter
Welcome
Hello everyone and welcome to your public involvement newsletter. To subscribe and to see previous issues of the newsletter, please visit the HRA website.
We have created a text-only version that should be easy to print. You can also view the newsletter as a webpage. Click on the link at the top of this newsletter and zoom in using the ‘Ctrl’ and the ‘+’ symbols. 
For support with this, or if you need the newsletter in a different format, you can read our guidance, email the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk or call on 0207 104 8161.
If there is something you'd like to include, or learn more about, do let us know.
· Shape our new strategy
· New clinical trials regulations laid in parliament
· HRA Community survey and action plan update
· Medical Research Council (MRC) public partnerships in research webinar
· Observe an online HRA Board meeting
· Key information for people involved in the HRA's work
Public involvement in the work of the HRA
In this section, we give a short update on some of the involvement activity we have in progress and share new invitations to get involved in our work.
[bookmark: link_8]Shape our new strategy
This month, we are sharing different ways you can find out about and inform our new strategy. As well as email updates and an online survey, we're inviting members of the public to join online workshops:
· complete our short online survey
· take part in an online workshop to shape our approach to international working and partnership working
· sign up to receive email updates on our strategy and related events 
The HRA was established with an objective to protect participants and potential participants in health and social care research, and to promote their interests, including promoting transparency in research. 
We are developing our next strategy, to start in summer 2025. This will set out what we are going to do to deliver the HRA’s mission over the next three years.
We created a Project Board to support the strategy development. This includes HRA staff, one of our Non-Executive Directors Neelam Patel, a Research Ethics Committee member and a public contributor. They have started by identifying topics that our strategy needs to cover and are advising us on who we need to be listening to and working with.
In two areas, international working (link) and partnership working (link), we would like to invite two members of the public with relevant experience to join a workshop to shape our thinking at an early stage.
We've also set up a short online survey to hear a wide range of views on what we currently do, what we could or should be doing in the future. Responses to this survey will help us prioritise our work, and make sure we're not overlooking emerging issues. 
As we continue to develop our strategy, there will be more opportunities to provide feedback. If you're keen to stay involved, sign up to receive email updates.
If you need this information  in a different format, or have any questions, please contact the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk or call on 0207 104 8161.
Find out more
What difference is public involvement making to the HRA's work?
In this section, we aim to respond to one of the questions we're asked the most – how has our work improved things for other people? 
[bookmark: link_9]New clinical trials regulations laid in parliament
The laws which regulate the way clinical trials are carried out in the UK are changing.
Clinical trials aim to find out more about an illness, condition, treatment, therapy, or care by directly including people in a project. This sort of research may ask people to take part by testing a new treatment, using a device or by being cared for in a certain way. It may also ask them to provide information about the care they usually have. 
In the UK, clinical trials are approved and regulated by the HRA and the Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency (MHRA). The laws setting out what must happen are the Medicines for Human Use (Clinical Trials) Regulations 2004.
The updated regulations will be debated by parliament early in 2025 and after a 12-month implementation period will come into force in early 2026.
To support the new laws, we have been developing new guidance for organisations carrying out health and social care research. To do this, we've been working with the MHRA, researchers, research sponsors, members of Research Ethics Committees and members of the public.
What will the updated regulations and guidance mean for people involved in research?
High-quality clinical trials can speed up diagnosis, improve treatment, and enable the NHS to provide world-class care. The updated regulations will support more streamlined and flexible regulation, whilst protecting the interests of trial participants.
For the first time, there will be a legal requirement to offer to share trial findings with participants in a timely way, and in language they can understand.
Alongside the regulation, we’re producing guidance to ensure clinical trials represent a diverse population, and involve members of the public in the design, conduct and dissemination of research.
How have the views and experiences of members of the public informed and shaped this work?
The process of updating the clinical trials regulations started in 2022 with a public consultation about how regulation could be improved and strengthened. Over 2,000 responses were received.
Working with the MHRA, we've used this feedback to update the regulations to create a faster, more efficient, more accessible and more innovative clinical research system – making the UK a world leader in clinical trials.
We set up new working groups to develop guidance clarifying expectations for diversity and inclusion and public involvement in clinical trials, and continued to work with our Make it Public group to embed transparency at all stages of the research process.
Dave Chuter, Patient Advocate:
Our involvement in developing the guidance helps build public and patient trust in research by showing that our experience and expertise has been listened to as part of the process. The new supporting guidance will ensure that research is transparent to all.
There is more detail about all the changes on our website. 
Find out more
HRA News
In this section, we share news about some of the HRA’s work that we think you may be interested in. You might also enjoy exploring the news and updates section of the HRA website.
[bookmark: link_3]HRA Community survey and action plan update
Last February, we invited everyone who received this newsletter to complete our HRA Community survey.
The short survey, developed in partnership with our Community Committee, was designed to help us improve how we communicate with you, as well as the information and support we offer.
It was open to everyone in our HRA Community: members of the public who are involved in our work, Research Ethics Committees and the Confidentiality Advisory Group, as well as those of you who receive our news but have not yet worked with us directly.
Thank you to those of you who completed the survey. Your feedback is invaluable and has helped us understand how satisfied you are, what we should continue to do and what we can do better.
We’ve developed a new action plan based on the results of the survey which sets out the feedback we received, what we have already done to address the feedback and what we plan to do over the next two years.
The plan has been developed by HRA staff, and reviewed by our Community Committee and the HRA Board.
The Community Committee will review our progress annually. We’ll keep you updated on what we’re doing to meet the action plan.
We plan to do another HRA Community survey in 2026 to help us continue to make your experience, and the support you receive from us, the best it can be.
Read the action plan
Public involvement news from outside the HRA
In this section, we share news of activities organised by other groups or organisations. To find out more about the activity, please contact the organisers directly.
To include a news item relating to public involvement in health or social care research, please email the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk 
[bookmark: link_2]Medical Research Council (MRC) public partnerships in research webinar
The MRC have created a public partnerships in research webinar series to share examples of good practice.
The MRC invests public money in world-class biomedical research and innovation. MRC aims to improve human health and economic prosperity for everyone, regardless of background, place or upbringing.
MRC’s ambition and actions for effective collaboration and genuine partnerships between researchers, MRC staff, public involvement and engagement professionals, individuals and communities are outlined in their public partnerships strategy.
For public partners and researchers, these relationships offer opportunities to share knowledge and experience. This collaboration improves the relevance of research, making it more likely that everyone will benefit.
Latest webinar available on YouTube
The latest webinar was developed, presented and chaired by public partners.  They give examples of their involvement with researchers and their top tips for good public involvement.
Watch on YouTube
Did you know?
In this section, we provide information on the HRA, our people, and the other organisations we work alongside.
[bookmark: link_10]Observe an online HRA Board meeting
The HRA's Board meets every three months to monitor performance and make decisions about the organisation's future direction, and finances. As part of our commitment to openness and transparency, Board meetings are held in public and papers and minutes are available on our website. 
You can see the dates of future meetings on our website, as well as the documents that Board members discuss.
If you're interested in observing, there is a guide on our website on how to arrange the observation and what to expect. 
Find out more
Quick links
In response to feedback and enquiries, we have brought together this section with important information for people involved in our work. Let us know if you think we are missing any key information. 
[bookmark: link_1]Key information for people involved in the HRA's work
· HRA Community Ways of Working
· Payments Policy
· How to raise a concern
If anything in this email is unclear, you have questions, or would like to suggest something you'd like to learn about, please email the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk or phone the public involvement team on 0207 104 8161.
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